Marshfield Community Council

Allotment Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Friday 8th April 2016 at Marshfield Village Hall, commencing at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Councillor Mat Taylor, Gary Blythe (Chairperson), Paul Walkey (Vice Chairperson), Fiona Frascina, Steve Bateman, Allan Bird.

In attendance: Mike Atkins, Tracey Sweet
1 Gary Blythe welcomed those present and signed off the minutes of the previous meeting.
2 Fiona Frascina was co-opted onto the allotment committee.

3 Security of Church Lane:

· Gary Blythe presented two quotes for filling in the gaps around the main gates (from O C Welding and Fabrication and Castleton Turf). It was agreed to get the work done by O C Welding and Fabrication, this quote being the cheaper of the two.

· A working party is to be formed to improve security of the hedge by filling the gaps with mesh as a temporary measure. Those present at the meeting to be involved in the working party and Mike Atkins to ask around the Church Lane site for offers of help. 

· Cllr Mat Taylor has arranged for a Community Conservation Team to plant hawthorns in the hedge gaps in June.

· Steve Bateman mentioned he can get hold of cheap posts.

· Mike Atkins suggested having galvanized sheeting across the Church Lane gates for additional privacy. This is to be considered.

· Cllr Mat Taylor to ask Marshfield Community Council to put in a request to Newport CC to get the reens in the area cleared out as this could act as a further deterrent to unauthorized access to the site.
Cllr MT to report back to Marshfield Allotment Committee.
4 Central access road, Marshfield Road site:

· Six tons of road planings are needed to repair the holes in the 

      access road. These have been sourced @ £25 per ton. 

      Cllr Mat Taylor to put this to MCC and to report back to MAC.
5 Plot Maintenance:

· Gary Blythe to send out letters to certain plot holders regarding the state of their plots.

· Mike Atkins requested a skip for the Church Lane site so that rubbish left by the contractors last year can be cleared off the site (bricks, stones, plastic, glass etc).
A skip is also required for the Marshfield Road site.

Gary Blythe to obtain quotes for skips.

Gary Blythe suggested getting a quote for scraping the rubbish off the allotments next to the car park and putting new topsoil down.
Mike Atkins to produce a short report for Gary Blythe on the condition of the plots on Church Lane site.

· A suggestion was made to charge a refundable deposit when        allotments are taken on to encourage people to look after their 
plots as some on both sites are very messy.
· Mike Atkins mentioned that there will be a few plots available on the Church Lane site this year and suggested having notices on the gates regarding availability.
· In order to attract new tenants, empty plots can be rotavated by a local contractor at a cost of £50 per plot.

· Allotment holders who are not renewing their tenancies this year and have not submitted a letter of resignation to the Clerk are still to be invoiced from January to June 2016. Invoices for this year are expected shortly.
6 Right to buy sheds:

· Cllr Mat Taylor presented figures re. sheds.
The 19 Council sheds cost a total of £5402. Last year the purchase price required for NCC to break even was £73, this year the purchase price would be £49.90. The annual income currently generated from shed rental is £437.

· Fiona Frascina to prepare a list of pros and cons of tenants buying their sheds including what to do about shed rental deposits.
7 Supply of water:

· Members of the Allotment Committee are sourcing materials to build rainwater harvesting structures for the communal allotments. The cost of this method of supplying water is much cheaper than installing mains water (over £5k) and more environmentally friendly.
8 Allocated budget for 2016:

· Cllr Mat Taylor will report back to MAC after next Tuesday’s MCC meeting.
9 AOB


-    Applications for tenancies have been received from 

      prospective tenants living outside Marshfield. It was the  
      general consensus that this was preferable to having empty 

      plots.

      Cllr Mat Taylor to check with MCC regarding opening up    
      tenancies to nearby areas.          
· Mike Atkins suggested having discounted rates for people taking on a second plot (for further consideration).

· Paul Walkey mentioned that the Allotment Handbook needs to be updated to reflect recent changes.
· Steve Bateman asked what is being done about graffiti on the Church Lane sheds. It is up to individuals to remove the graffiti but SB will offer to paint over it for a small fee. SB to approach allotment holders.

· Cllr Mat Taylor has asked for suggestions for the next allotment 

Newsletter. FF to email allotment holders.

· Cllr Mat Taylor has approached Newport Youth Offending Service regarding community work on the allotments but has not received a response as yet.

· Tracey Sweet, whose sister is a beekeeper, asked about having a beehive on the allotment site. Gary Blythe said this had been considered in the past but was turned down due to H&S issues. GB asked for TS to come back with some proposals and to give a presentation. If agreed, a suitable area on the site will be identified.

The meeting finished at 8.10pm.

